MINUTES
Premises Sub-Committee Meeting

Tuesday 20th January 2009.
Present: R. Stephenson, M. Furber, C. Stevens, M. Cann, N. Nixon.

Apologies: J. James.

H&S Audit
The recent audit showed the school to be 85% compliant, resulting in an Amber report. Key areas of concern are: use of an old format fire risk assessment – a new format assessment is to be introduced; insufficient notification of fragile roofs – CS has ordered appropriate signage; no asbestos register for affected trades people – this has been introduced; water quality management, particularly relating to Legionnaire’s Disease, insufficient – CS is managing the problem, although it was agreed to appoint a contractor to manage the situation at a cost of £38 per month; there is no safe system of work for the kiln – RS to speak with Brian Prentice to develop the necessary document.
A copy of the report is available on the school’s website.

Energy Survey
In addition to replacing the boilers, the survey also suggested the following measures to assist in reducing energy consumption: cavity wall insulation, a flush controller in the urinals, upgrade strip lighting to more efficient units, and upgrade computer monitors to LCD. A copy of the report is available on the school’s website.
Travel Plan
There is funding available – up to £4000 – for travel-related projects. MF is awaiting clarification. Parish Council has asked if a path could be constructed across the top of the field, linking the playground with Tuckers Park – this will be looked into. NN reported that the Social Club minibus project has been put on hold for the time being.
Boiler
NN reported that the funding for the complete boiler/solar/new radiator project is progressing after recent problems. He is in constant contact with Optimum and RE4D. Suggested paying Ben Eardley at RE4D to help manage the funding process which was approved by the meeting. It is hoped that funding will be in place by the end of March so that the project can be undertaken during the summer holidays.
Building Development
RS to contact Geoffrey Cox MP to rekindle his interest in the proposed new hall project. Fact-finding visit to Clawton School to be arranged.
School Development Priorities

Outdoor classroom – MF reported that the current area outside Class 1 is insufficient. There is a legal requirement to provide a suitable area. MF has spoken to Donny Walter about a large roof to cover the whole area, formed of a steel frame and solid roof. The cost will be approximately £15,000. Architect drawings need to be completed for appropriate planning consents and accurate costings. Jane Addy offered to contact a local architect.

Maintenance/Decoration

It was agreed to develop a rolling plan of maintenance and decoration, to include furnishings and fittings. This will be done during early May.
